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HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
Public Hearings Notice

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Projects

The Hillsborough County Commissioners will hold 3 public hearings on July 19, 2022, at 3:00
p.m., at 329 Mast Road, Goffstown, New Hampshire. Community Development Block Grants
are available to municipalities through the NH Community Development Finance Authority. Up
to $500,000 annually is available for economic development projects, up to $500,000 for public
facility projects, up to $500,000 for housing projects, and up to $500,000 for emergency
activities. Up to $25,000 is available per planning study grant. Up to $750,000 is available per
public facility project under CDBG-Covid (CDBG-CV) funding. All projects must directly benefit a

majority of low and moderate income persons. Public hearings shall be held on the following
items:

1. A proposed application to the NH Community Development Finance Authority for up to
$750,000 in CDBG-CV Public Facilities funds toward improvements at Southern NH
Services' properties at 130 Silver Street and 40 Pine Street in Manchester.
Improvements will include new heating and ventilation systems, energy improvements

and other renovations. All of the people served at these sites are low or moderate
income.

2. The Updated Housing and Community Development Plan,
3. The Residential Antidisplacement and Relocation Assistance Plan.

For persons with special needs, provisions can be made by contacting the Commissioner’s
Office telephone (603-627-5602) or mail, at least five days prior to the public hearings.
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